
 

April 27, 2022

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairwoman
Committee on Appropriations
H-307 The Capitol
Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Kay Granger
Ranking Member
House Committee on Appropriations
1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 2051

The Honorable Sanford Bishop Jr.
Chairman
House Appropriations Subcommittee on 
Agriculture, Rural Development, 
Food and Drug Administration and Related 
Agencies
2362-A Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Andy Harris
Ranking Member
House Appropriations Subcommittee on 
Agriculture, Rural Development, 
Food and Drug Administration and Related 
Agencies
1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro, Chairman Bishop, Ranking Member Granger and Ranking Member Harris:  
 
Thank you for your continued support for agricultural research at the U.S. Department of Agriculture 
(USDA). As you meet to consider funding for Fiscal Year (FY) 2023, we urge you to sustain this critical 
effort by supporting several research programs, including the National Institute of Food and Agriculture’s
(NIFA) Agriculture and Food Research Initiative (AFRI), the Agriculture Advanced Research and 
Development Authority (AGARDA), capacity programs that support existing education, research, and 
Cooperative Extension that provide the Department’s “people power” in all 50 states. 

First, we respectfully request further robust increases for NIFA-AFRI, building on the enacted FY 2022 
level of $445 million. AFRI remains the nation’s leading competitive grants program for agricultural 
sciences as it focuses on six priority areas outlined by the Farm Bill including plant and animal health, 
production, and products; food safety, nutrition, and health; bioenergy, natural resources, and 
environment; agriculture systems and technology; and economics and rural communities. Increased 
investment in NIFA-AFRI will drive the technological change that is critical to maintaining the United 
States’ ability to spur innovation for the future.  
 
Historically, only about a quarter of the science that AFRI’s expert review panel has deemed worthy for 
funding has been awarded. Increased funds will support research institutions of all types including land-
grant, private, public non-land-grant universities, private colleges, and universities, along with private 
research foundations, among others. These funds will bolster such efforts to achieve our goals of 
protecting, securing, and improving our food and agriculture and natural resources systems and help meet 
our growing agricultural needs and managing efficient food systems. 
  
Additionally, we request that the Committee support the Agriculture Advanced Research and 
Development Authority (AGARDA) which was most recently funded through the Consolidated 
Appropriations Act of 2022 (P.L. 117-103) with $1,000,000 for the purpose of establishing the office. We
request that the Committee provide $10,000,000 for the purpose of completing research projects within 
the pilot program, to be made available upon USDA’s completion of the AGARDA Strategic Plan as 
funded and directed again through the Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2022 (P.L. 117-103); further, 
we request that any unused funds appropriated in FY22 for the purpose of establishing the AGARDA 
office, pursuant to the Act, be redirected for the purpose of research projects.



AGARDA will provide an array of benefits from increasing mechanization capabilities for the harvesting 
of specialty crops, addressing labor needs, developing novel countermeasures to prevent animal and plant 
diseases, and addressing extreme weather changes. This type of high-risk, high-reward research requires 
federal government involvement to alleviate the technological and financial uncertainties to facilitate 
meaningful solutions. Through AGARDA, USDA can facilitate public-private partnerships and funding 
avenues that support innovative concepts and potential commercialization that may not be readily 
available through other programs.  
 
Further, we request the Committee’s support in providing increased funding for research, education, and 
extension activities through NIFA’s capacity programs, including Hatch Act, Smith-Lever, McIntire-
Stennis, Evans Allen, 1890 institutions, and 1994 institutions. These programs provide the essential 
“people power” and multi-state research that supports our nation’s experiment stations and extension 
activities that help keep the United States as the global leader of agriculture research and innovation. 
These programs are crucial to the long-term success of American farmers, ranchers, and foresters.   
 
Now more than ever, there is an elevated need for increased strategic investments in agricultural research 
across the board. NIFA-AFRI, AGARDA and capacity programs all play key roles in bolstering the 
resilience our domestic supply chains. Thank you for your leadership in recognizing the multiple 
components of a successful agricultural research agenda for the United States and ensuring the continued 
availability of robust funds to protect animals, crops, and people.        

Sincerely,

Rodney Davis
Member of Congress

Jimmy Panetta
Member of Congress

Suzan K. DelBene
Member of Congress

Suzanne Bonamici
Member of Congress

Ron Kind
Member of Congress

David B. McKinley, P.E.
Member of Congress



Tony Cárdenas
Member of Congress

Tom Emmer
Member of Congress

Nikema Williams
Member of Congress

Fred Upton
Member of Congress

Cheri Bustos
Member of Congress

Jerry McNerney
Member of Congress

Bill Huizenga
Member of Congress

Al Lawson
Member of Congress

Pramila Jayapal
Member of Congress

James R. Langevin
Member of Congress

Julia Brownley
Member of Congress

MARK TAKANO
Member of Congress

Debbie Dingell
Member of Congress

Tom O'Halleran
Member of Congress

Seth Moulton
Member of Congress



David N. Cicilline
Member of Congress

Darin LaHood
Member of Congress

Frank Pallone, Jr.
Member of Congress

James P. McGovern
Member of Congress

Ann McLane Kuster
Member of Congress

Ro Khanna
Member of Congress

Jahana Hayes
Member of Congress

Alma S. Adams, Ph.D.
Member of Congress

Karen Bass
Member of Congress

Alan Lowenthal
Member of Congress

Angie Craig
Member of Congress

Susan Wild
Member of Congress

John Garamendi
Member of Congress

Joseph D. Morelle
Member of Congress

Sam Graves
Member of Congress



Colin Z. Allred
Member of Congress

Salud Carbajal
Member of Congress

Stacey E. Plaskett
Member of Congress

Gregorio Kilili Camacho 
Sablan
Member of Congress

G. K. Butterfield
Member of Congress

John Katko
Member of Congress

Antonio Delgado
Member of Congress

Donald M. Payne, Jr.
Member of Congress

Andy Levin
Member of Congress

Mike Kelly
Member of Congress

Jim Costa
Member of Congress

Mike Thompson
Member of Congress

Joe Neguse
Member of Congress

Neal P. Dunn, M.D.
Member of Congress

Shontel M. Brown
Member of Congress



Richard E. Neal
Member of Congress

Jared Golden
Member of Congress

Mike Rogers
Member of Congress

Sean Casten
Member of Congress

Kathy E. Manning
Member of Congress

Kim Schrier, M.D.
Member of Congress

Jack Bergman
Member of Congress

Andy Barr
Member of Congress

Deborah K. Ross
Member of Congress

Chris Pappas
Member of Congress

Diana DeGette
Member of Congress

Conor Lamb
Member of Congress

J. Luis Correa
Member of Congress

Steve Cohen
Member of Congress

Madeleine Dean
Member of Congress



Peter Welch
Member of Congress

Michael Guest
Member of Congress

Mike Bost
Member of Congress

Veronica Escobar
Member of Congress

Jan Schakowsky
Member of Congress

Dusty Johnson
Member of Congress

Ilhan Omar
Member of Congress

William R. Keating
Member of Congress

Kurt Schrader
Member of Congress

Chris Jacobs
Member of Congress

Mike Levin
Member of Congress

Andy Kim
Member of Congress

Adam Smith
Member of Congress

David Rouzer
Member of Congress

Ami Bera, M.D.
Member of Congress



Darren Soto
Member of Congress

Bill Pascrell, Jr.
Member of Congress

Eric A. "Rick" Crawford
Member of Congress

Zoe Lofgren
Member of Congress

Bob Gibbs
Member of Congress

Barry Moore
Member of Congress

Bobby L. Rush
Member of Congress

Terri A. Sewell
Member of Congress

Marilyn Strickland
Member of Congress

Danny K. Davis
Member of Congress

Ted W. Lieu
Member of Congress

André Carson
Member of Congress

Abigail Davis Spanberger
Member of Congress

Frank D. Lucas
Member of Congress

Rick Larsen
Member of Congress



Kevin Brady
Member of Congress

Elise M. Stefanik
Member of Congress

Fred Keller
Member of Congress

Lisa Blunt Rochester
Member of Congress

Anthony Gonzalez
Member of Congress

Elissa Slotkin
Member of Congress

Mark DeSaulnier
Member of Congress

Nicole Malliotakis
Member of Congress

Joe Courtney
Member of Congress

Adam Kinzinger
Member of Congress

Kat Cammack
Member of Congress

Doris Matsui
Member of Congress

Austin Scott
Member of Congress

Jake Ellzey
Member of Congress

Cynthia Axne
Member of Congress



Sharice L. Davids
Member of Congress

Marie Newman
Member of Congress

Michael T. McCaul
Member of Congress

Kaiali'i Kahele
Member of Congress

Cliff Bentz
Member of Congress

James R. Baird
Member of Congress

Robin L. Kelly
Member of Congress

Robert C. "Bobby" Scott
Member of Congress

Jackie Speier
Member of Congress

Raúl M. Grijalva
Member of Congress

Daniel T. Kildee
Member of Congress

David Scott
Member of Congress

Jim Himes
Member of Congress


